
Evergreen P.A.C. ATV Club July 1, 2021, Meeting @ Denham Run 

The meeting was called to order at 7:08 PM by President Gary Allison. In 
attendance were Gary and Lu Allison, Steve Diehl, Jim and Maureen Gassert, Dave 
Lehtola, Al and Carmen Rinta, Darlene and Franklin Turnock, and Deb and Roger 
Yotter. 

Roger Yotter moved to accept the minutes of the June 3, 2021, meeting as read.  
Steve Diehl seconded the motion and it carried. 

Roger moved to accept the treasurers report with a balance of $18,611.37 as of 
the end of June.  Franklin Turnock seconded the motion and it carried.  We still 
have not been paid for our portion of the $40,000.00 Carlton County Grant.  Jim 
Gassert is checking on availability. 

A decision on Up North Riders taking over the Long Lake Conservation Center 
Youth Training has not yet been made. 

The Evergreen P.A.C. ATV Club has a youth training on July 17, 2021, at the Salo 
Town Hall in Lawler.  There will be a class at 9:00 AM and one at 1:00 PM.  The 
Lawler Area Community Club has donated $500.00 to cover the cost of the youth 
getting their final certificate from the State of Minnesota.  Lu already has chips 
and water and will pick up brats and buns.  Lu and Carmen will bring bars. 

The Carlton County Fair was discussed.  Jim Gassert will check to make sure we 
have a booth spot and availability of the fair office to keep our money box.  He 
will also plan on setting up and there is a question if we will have an ATV 
available.  The dates are August 19, 20, 21, and 22.  It was agreed to sell raffle 
tickets from Up North Riders.  Darlene will make arrangements with Deb 
Neumann to get tickets.  Franklin Turnock will check with Erv Kleinschmidt to 
track down our banner from the Ride and Rally two years ago. 

It is noted there will be a Celebration of Life for Jim Tourville on Saturday, July 17th 
at the McGregor VFW from noon to 5 PM. 

The club would like Darlene to send a “congratulations” to Amber Ladd for her 
DNR Education Achievement Award. 
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Cromwell Mayor Sharon Zelazny inquired if the Evergreen Club would be willing 
to share the cost of putting new planks on the bridge over the Tamarack River 
North of Cromwell.  The decking is 3” and in poor condition.  Jim Gassert moved 
we check on cost estimate and contribute up to and not to exceed $1,500.00.  
Roger Yotter seconded the motion and it carried.  We use the bridge in the 
summer and the Gopher Snow Flyers use it in the winter.  It was noted Kevin 
Turnock may have access to mats Enbridge wishes to get rid of.  

Brent Speldrich, Moose Lake Chief of Police and Greg Bernu are working on a trail 
extension in Moose Lake behind the hockey arena to limit the traffic through 
town.  Franklin Turnock moved we get prices and availability of truck frames.  Jim 
Gassert seconded the motion.  We only need the deck part.  Roger Yotter will 
check with Tony Kangas.  Tony Nistler and Raveill Trucking should be contacted 
also.   

The August 5th meeting will be at Automba Park in Automba. 

Franklin Turnock moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:16 PM.  Roger Yotter 
seconded the motion and it carried.   

Darlene Turnock, Secretary/Treasurer 
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